# J. J. WHITE CEMETERY Also known as White Cemetery

Putnam Co., TN This cemetery is well kept. It was recorded by Maurine E. Patton 19 July 1982. <u>http://www.ajlambert.com</u>

#### Thelma A. Anderson Obt.

b. 1 September 1916 – d. 20 September 1930, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Thomas Hilman Anderson** (1882-1951) & **Cora Ann Garrison** (1887-1958), both buried in Post Oak Shade Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

"Dear Mother: I can't stand it any longer. Bury me by Johnnie. Thelma"

With those her last words, in a note to her mother, Thelma Anderson, 14, daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Hilman Anderson, Gainesboro Road, [using] a shotgun...killed herself instantly.

The tragedy took place at the home of the young girl at 6:30 last Sunday afternoon.

Thelma, who was an unusually beautiful girl and a student at the Pippin School, was thought to be grief stricken over the death of Johnnie White, 22, her sweetheart, who killed himself 3 weeks ago. She had not recovered from the shock of his death, and the note she left her mother is thought to have been written after a period of bitter grief, following which she decided to be her only path to happiness.

The deceased attended school in Cookeville for several years and later entered the Pippin School, where she was a student this year.

She is survived by her father, mother, three sisters and two brothers. Funeral services were conducted at the home Monday afternoon and burial took place by the side of her sweetheart in life in the White lot at Post Oak cemetery.

Cookeville Press Sept 25, 1930

**Thelma was engaged to John Alexander White**, b. 26 May 1908 - d. 24 August 1930, s/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

# John Alexander White Obt.

In a fit of despondency, last Sunday afternoon at about 5 o'clock, Johnnie White, aged 22, committed suicide with a shotgun, dying almost instantly. He was an excellent young man and most highly esteemed in the community. His untimely death has caused profound sorrow and regret.

The tragedy occurred at the home of his father, Esq Joshua Joseph White of Post Oak neighborhood near Double Springs, this county. It appears that the young man had had some misunderstanding with his sweetheart that provoked the rash act.

His remains were laid to rest in the family cemetery Monday afternoon.

Cookeville Press August 28, 1930

# **Dewey Fowler Billingsley**

b. 5 June 1931, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 July 2003, Bainbridge Island, Kitsap Co., WA, s/o **Johnathan Buchanan Billingsley** (1902-1976) & **Martha Beulah White** (1906-1998). \*See Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

# Edward Clayton Billingsley

b. 14 April 1928 – d. 15 April 1928, s/o Johnathan Buchanan Billingsley (1902-1976) & Martha Beulah White (1906-1998).

\*See Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

#### Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

b. 4 March 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 November 1998, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Johnathan Buchanan Billingsley, b. 4 July 1902 – d. 15 November 1976, s/o James Buchannon Billingsley (1864-1939) & Rhoda Canzada Brown (1862-1939), both buried in Dyer Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley, d/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

\*See Ralph Dillon Billingsley Obt.

\*See Dewey Fowler Billingsley buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Martha Beulah Billingsley, 92, of Cookeville will be held at 1 p.m. on Friday, Nov. 13, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home.

Burial will be in J.J. White Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 1 p.m. on Thursday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Billingsley died on Tuesday, Nov. 10, 1998, at her home.

She was born on March 4, 1906, in Putnam County to the late Joe and Peggy Flatt White. Mrs. Billingsley was a homemaker and a member of Post Oak Shade Free Will Baptist Church.

Her family includes four sons and two daughters-in-law, Ralph and Hazel Billingsley and Shirley Billingsley, all of Cookeville, Dewey Billingsley of Seattle, Wash., and Burnice and Frances Billingsley of Lascassas; a daughter and son-in-law, Kathleen and Carson Cowan of Cookeville; a sister, Edna Goolsby of Cookeville; 12 grandchildren; 28 great-grandchildren and six great-great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, John Billingsley; an infant son; five brothers and four sisters.

Pallbearers will be Mrs. Billingsley's grandsons and great-grandsons.

Revs. Dow Allen and Arvil Lee will officiate at the services.

#### Ralph Dillon Billingsley Sr. Obt.

b. 6 August 1929, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 November 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> January 1948, Cumberland Co., TN to **Hazel Charline (Richards) Billingsley**. Ralph Dillon Billingsley. s/o **Johnathan Buchanan Billingsley** (1902-1976) & **Martha Beulah White** (1906-1998). \*See Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

\*See Ralph Dillon Billingsley Jr. buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, recorded in Marriage Record Book: One, pg. 237– Ralph D. Billingsley married 20 January 1948, Cumberland Co., TN to Hazel Charline Richards.

**COOKEVILLE** — Ralph Billingsley, who worked for over 50 years in the funeral business caring for the dead and the living with great compassion, died this morning following a brief illness. He was 83.

Billingsley, a funeral director and licensed embalmer who was highly respected in the profession, was known not only for his work, but for his warm and engaging personality.

It was said that families who lost loved ones often asked specifically for his services at the funeral homes where he worked.

Friends said that last Friday evening, Billingsley and his wife were eating at a Cookeville restaurant when he became choked on a piece of meat.

People in the restaurant tried to help, but no one succeeded in using the Heimlich maneuver. Reportedly, two nurses who happened to be there administered CPR, and emergency treatment was also administered by paramedics who soon arrived.

He was taken to Cookeville Regional Medical Center and was in intensive care there for the past few days. He died there early today.

His many friends and co-workers are mourning the loss of a man they describe as like no one else, a friend to all, someone who did not meet a stranger, someone who reached out with kind concern to all those he encountered as they grieved in the face of death.

"He was so good at his profession," said Wilma Brown, who worked with him at a funeral home at one time.

"He treated the dead with the same tenderness and respect he had for the living. He was so dedicated to helping the families who had lost loved ones. He would come to work in the middle of the night if necessary in order to do the best job possible for a viewing. I remember once he worked 30 hours straight to make sure that the body of a young woman who had died a violent death could be viewed by the family."

David Horner of Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home said Billingsley's expertise as a master embalmer was widely known and said he was often consulted by various funeral homes in the region for advice and instruction.

"Also, many families who had lost a loved one would call and ask that he personally take care of their loved one's body," Horner said.

"He's been a friend, a mentor to many and he simply personified what a funeral director is. He never minded about the time and work it takes to serve families. He was highly respected by everyone who knew him."

Davis Watts, a longtime friend who worked with Billingsley back in the 1960's, said Billingsley had "great love and respect for everyone," and said grieving families found his services very comforting.

According to Gary Medley, Billingsley's son-in-law, Billingsley had worked full-time until about 18 months ago and remained very active up until last Friday.

"He loved people, loved visiting with them, and if you talked to him very long, you would find out how you were related to him somewhere back there," Medley said.

Medley said Billingsley had been in the funeral business since 1958.

He was born in the little Jackson County community of Philadelphia, but had lived and worked in Cookeville for over 50 years.

Funeral services will be held Saturday at 11 a.m. at Hooper Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. The family will receive friends at the funeral home Friday from 4 to 8 p.m. and Saturday from 9 a.m. until time for the services.

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Ralph Dillon Billingsley, 83, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Saturday, Nov. 10, from the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home.

Interment, with military honors, will follow in the J.J. White Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 4-8 p.m. on Friday, Nov. 9, and from 9 a.m. until time of services on Saturday at the funeral home.

Mr. Billingsley passed away Tuesday morning, Nov. 7, 2012, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Aug. 6, 1929, in Jackson County to the late Johnathan Buchannon and Martha Beulah White Billingsley.

Mr. Billingsley was a lifelong, active member of Post Oak Shade Free Will Baptist Church. He was an Air Force veteran, and a member of the Upper Cumberland Funeral Directors Association.

He was a widely known and respected funeral director and embalmer, serving families for more than 50 years. He began his career in the Spring of 1958 and, in 1960, received his Mortuary Science Degree from of John A. Gupton College. Early in his career he was associated with Miller Funeral Home in Maryville, Pettus-Owen & Woods Funeral Home in Nashville, and Ligon & Bobo Funeral Home in Lebanon. He was co-owner and later owner of Rogers & Billingsley Funeral Home in Livingston. However, the majority of his professional career was serving families at Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home and Whitson Funeral Home. He was also active with local Masonic work. He was a 50 year member of Cookeville Masonic Lodge 266 F&AM; a member and past commander of Cumberland Commandry 26 (conferring hundreds of degrees for Order Of The Temple). He was a member of Al Menah Shrine Temple and the Temples Motor Cycle Corps.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by an infant son, Ralph D. Billingsley, Jr.; sister, Kathleen Cowan; and a brother, Dewie Billingsley.

#### Ralph Dillon Billingsley Jr.

b. 15 November 1950 – d. 15 November 1950, s/o Ralph Dillon Billingsley Sr. (1929-2012) & Hazel Charline Richards.

\*See Ralph Dillon Billingsley Sr. buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

#### Minnie Margaret (White) Cash

b. 4 September 1898, TN - d. 6 March 1920, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of August 1917, Putnam Co., TN to **Pvt.** James Arthur Cash, b. 16 May 1893, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN - d. 23 October 1978, Huntsville, Madison Co., AL, s/o James Thomas Cash (1868-1925) & Sarah Ester Choate (1872-1946. James Arthur Cash is buried in Prospect Cemetery, Fayetteville, Lincoln Co., TN. He had four wives Minnie Margaret (White) Cash; Ruby Jean (Gilliam) Cash; Martha Alice (Hambrick) Cash and Alma Lucille (Boldin) Cash. Minnie Margaret (White) Cash, d/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 392, #1555 -Arthur Cash married 19 August 1917, Putnam Co., TN to Minnie White).

Military - United States Army - WW I.

James Arthur Cash was known for raising Coon Dogs for Hunting which was one of his hobbies was told by an older child of theirs James Arthur Cash played the Fiddle and his wife Alma Boldin Cash apparently played the Banjo.

#### Carson Cowan

b. 20 July 1925 – d. 29 May 2004, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of February 1951 to Mildred Kathleen (Billingsley) Cowan, b. 17 May 1926 – d. 19 September 2007, d/o Johnathan Buchanan Billingsley (1902-1976) & Martha Beulah White (1906-1998). Carson Cowan, s/o Ira B. Cowan (1885-1930) & Edna Foutch (1887-1962), both buried in Chestnut Mound United Methodist Church Cemetery, Chestnut Mound, Smith Co., TN.

\*See Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

# Harvey D. Garrison

b. 3 December 1914 – d. 12 October 2011, AL, md on the  $24^{th}$  of July 1935 to Mary Emily (White) Garrison, b. 4 June 1910 – d. 22 April 1992, d/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

#### Zachary Tyler "Zach" Larnerd Obt.

b. 27 February 1990, Towanda, Bradford Co. PA – d. 15 June 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Richard & Deborah Larnerd.

Deputy Zachary Tyler Larnerd, 26, died on Wednesday, June 15, 2016 from an infection and a heart attack due the injuries he sustained while responding to a domestic call on Jan. 3, 2015 while he was working as an officer with the Gainesboro Police Department in Jackson County, TN.

He was working as a full time Deputy Sheriff with the Jackson County Sheriff Department and part time for the Gainesboro Police Department in which his father, Rick Larnerd is the Chief of the Police Department. He worked for the Gainesboro Police Department for four years and for the Jackson County Sheriff Department for six months at the time of the crash. Deputy Larnerd is survived by his wife, Mary Beth and his parents.

Visitation is scheduled for Sunday, June 19 from 4 to 9 PM and Monday, June 20 from 9 to 11 AM at the Jackson County Middle School. Funeral services are will follow Monday at 11 AM. ase add cemetery information: J.J. White Cemetery, Putnam County, TN

Contributor Terry provided the following obituary:

Funeral services for Zachary Tyler Larnerd, 26, of Cookeville, TN, will be held at 11 A.M. on Monday, June 20, 2016, at the Jackson County Middle School in Gainesboro, TN. Burial will follow in the J.J. White Cemetery in Putnam County, TN.

The family will receive friends at the school on Sunday from 4 P.M. - 9 P.M. and on Monday from 9 A.M. until time of services.

He passed away on Wednesday, June 15, 2016, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born February 27, 1990 in Towanda, PA, to Richard Larnerd and Deborah Larnerd. He was engaged to his fiancée, Mary Beth White. He was a Jackson County Sheriff.

He was preceded in death by 1 Sister: Miranda N. Larnerd; and his Grandfather: Richard Larnerd.

Survivors include his Fiancée: Mary Beth White of Cookeville, TN; 1 Son: Cyrus Elliott Ryan of Cookeville, TN; his Father: Richard Larnerd of Gainesboro, TN; his Mother: Deborah Larnerd of Vestal, NY; his Paternal Grandmother: Kaye Ferguson of Richmond, VA; his Maternal Grandparents: Chester Zamskie of Stillwater, OK, and Sigrid Zamskie of Colorado Springs, CO; 1 Brother: Kyle Larnerd of Vestal, NY; 1 Half-Brother: Marcus Ulrich of NY; and his Fiancée's parents: Theresa White of Monroe, TN, and Dwayne White of Allardt, TN. Several aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews, other relatives, and friends also survive.

Bro. Wayne Wells will officiate at the services.

# Allen Herner McBroom

b. 9 January 1901 – d. 9 January 1901 'Budded on earth to bloom in heaven' **Bailey "Baily" "Paten" Peyton McBroom** 

b. 23 November 1855, TN – d. 29 December 1905, Putnam Co., TN, md **Mary Rachel (White) McBroom**, b. 3 March 1851, TN – d. 27 March 1925, Putnam Co., TN. Baily Paten McBroom, s/o **James McBroom** (1815-1885) & **Emeline Enoch** (1820-1882), both buried in McBroom Cemetery, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN.

(1860 census 10<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 1091 – **James McBroome** is head of household, 47 yrs. old, TN, md to **Emiline**, 40 yrs. old, TN. Children: Elizabeth, 21 yrs. old; Marion, 20 yrs. old; Flemuel, 19 yrs. old; Samuel, 17 yrs. old; James, 15 yrs. old; George W., 14 yrs. old; Dillon, 12 yrs. old; Green B., 11 yrs. old; Rollins, 10 yrs. old; William, 9 yrs. old; **Bailey P.**, 7 yrs. old; John, 5 yrs. old & Sarah J. McBroom, 2 yrs. old. All born in TN).

#### Thelma Joyce (White) Nelson Obt.

b. 27 December 1941, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 November 1999, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1960, Putnam Co., TN to **Z. L. Nelson**, b. 11 December 1933. Thelma Joyce (White) Nelson, d/o **Joseph Thomas White** (1915-1980) & **Mary Louise Ballard** (1919-1988).

\*See Joseph Thomas White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 42 - Z. L. Nelson married 17 December 1960, Putnam Co., TN, age 27, b. 11 December 1933, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Thelma Joyce White, age 18, b. 27 December 1941, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Joseph White, mother, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Joyce White Nelson, 57, of Cookeville, were conducted at 1 p.m. Tuesday, November 9, 1999, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. Dow Allen and Bro. Arvel Lee officiating. Burial was in J.J. White Cemetery in Putnam County with Whitson Funeral Home in charge of the arrangements.

Mrs. Nelson, a buyer for McCord Corporation, died Sunday, November 7, 1999, at her home.

Born December 27, 1941, in Putnam County, she was the daughter of the late J.T. and Mary (Ballard) White.

She was affiliated with Post Oak Shade Freewill Baptist Church.

Survivors include her husband, Z.L. Nelson, Cookeville; a daughter and son-in-law, Vicki and Mike Selby, Sparta; two brothers and a sister-in-law, Carl White and Robert L. "Bob" and Linda White, all of Cookeville; three grandchildren, Kayla Eldridge, Kellye Eldridge, and Jordan Selby, all of Sparta.

Pallbearers were her nephews.

# Larkin P. Presley

b. 17 February 1827, TN – d. 22 January 1904, Putnam Co., TN, md Sarah (Collins) Presley, b. 5 December 1826, TN – d. 1 February 1901. Larkin P. Presley, s/o George Presley.

(1900 census 7<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 43 - **Thomas B. Presley** is head of household, 48 yrs. old, TN, b. June 1852 md 28 yrs. to **Sarah E**., 44 yrs. old, TN, b. March 1866. Children: Robert C., 17 yrs. old; Thomas B., 15 yrs. old; Rutha A., 12 yrs. old; Mary B., 9 yrs. old; James W., 5 yrs. old & Harvey H. Presley, 3 yrs. old. All born in TN. Also living in the household: **Larkin P. Presley**, 78 yrs. old, TN, father, b. February 1822, TN, md 52 yrs. to **Sarah Presley**, 73 yrs. old, TN, mother, b. December 1826, TN, (1 child born, 1 child living).

# Allie Bula (McBroom) Roberts

b. 16 June 1886, TN – d. 27 September 1913, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of February 1908, Putnam Co., TN to **James** "**Jim**" **Newton Roberts**, b. 8 September 1890, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 September 1958, El Reno, Canadian Co., OK, s/o **Houston P. Roberts** (1861-1889) & **Alpha Chapin** (1868-1888), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Allie Bula (McBroom) Roberts, d/o **Bailey Peyton McBroom** (1855-1905) & **Mary Rachel White** (1851-1925). **James** "**Jim**" **Newton Roberts** is buried in E. Reno Cemetery, El Reno, Canadian Co., OK. (Plot: Potters Addition #1, Lot 12, Space 18). \*See Henry Hazel Roberts buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Huston P. Roberts buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 447, #1236– Jim Roberts married 8 February 1908, Putnam Co., TN to Allie McBroom).

US Social Security Applications and Claims Index (1936-2007)

Name: James Newton Roberts

Gender: Male Race: White Birth Date: 8 Sep 1889

Birth Place: Cookville Pu, Tennessee

Father:Hewt RobertsMother:Alpha ChapinSSN:443202350

(1900 census 7<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 36 – **Bailey McBroom** is head of household, 50 yrs. old, b. November 1849, TN, md 17 yrs. to **Rachel**, 39 yrs. old, b. March 1861, TN, (3 children born, 3 children living). Children: **Allie B.**, 13 yrs. old, b. June 1886, TN; Alva B., 10 yrs. old, b. February 1890, TN & Hubbard McBroom, 3 yrs. old, b. March 1897, TN).

(1910 census precinct 3, Fannin Co., TX: Dwl: 364 – **James N. Roberts** is head of household, 21 yrs. old, TN (M1), md 2 yrs. to **Ellie B**., 23 yrs. old, TN, (1 child born, 1 child living). Child: Hazel H. Roberts, 1 3/12 yrs. old, TX, (*states as a female but it is a male child*).

#### Carl Edward White Obt.

b. 10 December 1939, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 November 1999, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of December 1973, Putnam Co., TN to **Eula Joyce (Allen) White**, b. 14 June 1941, d/o **Carson Allen & Ollie unknown**. Carl Edward White, s/o **Joseph Thomas White** (1915-1980) & **Mary Louise Ballard** (1919-1988). \*See Joseph Thomas White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 38, #5825 – Carl Edward White married 18 June 1973, Jackson Co., TN, age 33, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Eula Joyce Allen, age 32, address: 429 Hudgens St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ollie Allen, mother, Rt. 9, Cookeville, TN, Carson Allen, father, deceased).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 125 – Carl Edward White married 10 December 1973, Putnam Co., TN, age 34, b. 10 December 1939, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Eula Joyce Peek, age 32, b. 14 June 1941, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ollie Allen, mother, Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Mr. & Mrs. J. T, White, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Carl Edward White, 59, of Cookeville, will be held at 1 p.m. on Tues., Nov. 16, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in J.J. White Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today, Mon., Nov. 15, at the funeral home.

Mr. White died on Sat., Nov. 13, 1999, at NHC Healthcare Center.

He was born on Dec. 10, 1939, in Putnam County to the late J.T. and Mary Ballard White. Mr. White was a factory worker and was last employed at Keene Corp. He was a member of Post Oak Shade Free Will Baptist Church.

His family includes two sons and a daughter-in-law, DeWayne and Theresa White of Cookeville, and Jerry White of Murfreesboro; a brother and sister-in-law, Robert L. (Bob) and Linda White of Cookeville; a brother-in-law, Z.L. Nelson of Cookeville; two granddaughters, Mary Beth and Brittany White, both of Cookeville; a grandson, Aaron White of Murfreesboro; a niece, Vicki Selby of Cookeville; two great-nieces; and a great-nephew.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a sister, Joyce White Nelson.

Pallbearers will be Michael Martin, Clarence Bilyeu, Wendell Dyer, Shirley Billingsley, Roger Neyens and Gary Grasty.

Bros. Dow Allen and Arvel Lee will officiate at the services.

#### Delie A. White

b. 19 May 1901 – d. 9 August 1902, d/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

#### **James Alexander White**

b. 18 February 1825, TN – d. 17 August 1903, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of December 1855 to Sarah Sally (Ray) White, b. 26 January 1823, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 April 1879, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Joseph Ray (1780-1840) & Kessiah "Kesiah" Hensley (1780-1850). James Alexander White, s/o Joshua James White & Ann Madden.

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(1870 census, 7th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 58 - J. A. White is head of household, 45 yrs. old, TN, md to **Sarah**, 47 yrs. old, TN. Children: Martha J., 12 yrs. old; Mary R., 9 yrs. old; James H., 7 yrs. old; Sarah E., 5 yrs. old & Johuah, J. White, (*sic*) 3 yrs. old. All born in TN).

Census Place: 1880 District 7, Putnam, Tennessee

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 152C Dwl: 143

|                    | Relation Sex  |        | Marr   | Race   | Age | Birthplace |
|--------------------|---------------|--------|--------|--------|-----|------------|
| <b>James WHITE</b> | Self          | Μ      | W      | W      | 55  | TN         |
| Occ:               | Farmer        | Fa: TN | Mo: NC |        |     |            |
| Martha WHITE       | Dau           | F      | S      | W      | 20  | TN         |
|                    |               | Fa: TN | Mo: TN | -      |     |            |
| Rachel WHITE       | Dau           | F      | S      | W      | 18  | TN         |
|                    |               | Fa: TN | Mo: TN | -      |     |            |
| Hubbard WHITE      | E Son         | Μ      | S      | W      | 16  | TN         |
| Occ:               | Works On Farm |        | Fa: TN | Mo: TN |     |            |
| Emely WHITE        | Dau           | F      |        | W      | 14  | TN         |
|                    |               | Fa: TN | Mo: TN | -      |     |            |
| Joshua WHITE       | Son           | Μ      | S      | W      | 12  | TN         |
| Occ:               | Works On Farm |        | Fa: TN | Mo: TN |     |            |

(1900 census, 7th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 36 - **James A. White** is head of household, 75 yrs. old, TN, b. February 1825, **widow**. Living in the household: Martha J. White, daughter, 39 yrs. old, b. April 1861, TN. Joshua J. White, son, 33 yrs. old, TN, b. December 1866, md 3 yrs. to Margaret White, daughter-in-law, 23 yrs. old, TN, b. May 1877, (1 child born, 1 child living), Minnie White, 1 yr. old, TN, b. September 1898)

#### James H. White

b. 12 February 1864 - d. 15 October 1885.

#### James P. White

b. 10 April 1913 – d. 30 December 1977, s/o Joshua Joseph White (1867-1942) & Peggie Margaret Flatt (1877-1938).

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

#### Jessie Benton White

b. 5 September 1922 – d. 14 June 1993, md Alena Ruth (Slagle) White, b. 12 February 1927, TN – d. 3 January 2005, d/o Jacob Ralph Slagle (1893-1948) & Nola Luttrell (1900-1936), she is buried in Hopewell Cemetery, Knox Co., TN, she is the d/o Henry Luttrell & Betty Sherrod. Jacob Ralph Slagle is buried in Roseberry Cemetery, Mascot, Knox Co., TN, he is the s/o Edward Slagle & Elizabeth Faust. Nola (Luttrell) Slagle shares her tombstone with her two daughters Betty Ruth Slagle (1926-1944) & Pauline Slagle (1924-1929).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Sumner Co., TN, pg. 134 - Jessie Benton White married 19 January 1963, Sumner Co., TN, age 40, address; Gallatin, TN to Alena Ruth Slagle, age 35, address: Hartsville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

(1930 census 13<sup>th</sup> Dist., Knox Co., TN: Dwl: 302 – **Ralph Slagle** is head of household, 37 yrs. old, TN, md to **Nola**, 29 yrs. old, TN. Children: **Ruth**, 3 yrs. old, TN; Bennie or Bernnie, 1 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: Frank Slagle, brother, 31 yrs. old, TN, single).

#### Joseph Thomas White

b. 12 May 1915, TN – d. 11 May 1980, Cookeville, TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of November 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Louise (Ballard) White**, b. 17 September 1919, Monarch Bell, KY – d. 14 March 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Arlo E. Ballard** (1888-1938) & **Addie Eldridge** (1894 -1988). Joseph Thomas White, s/o **Joshua Joseph White** (1867-1942) & **Peggie Margaret Flatt** (1877-1938). \*See Thelma Joyce (White) Nelson Obt.

\*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 34 – J. T. White married 2 Novmeber 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Mary Ballard, age 19, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Arlo Ballard, Caryville, TN).

#### Joshua Joseph White

b. 27 November 1867, TN – d. 23 October 1942, md **Peggie Margaret (Flatt) White**, b. 11 February 1877, TN – d. 1 April 1938, d/o **John Madison Flatt** (1835-1907) & **Elizabeth Mary Elizabeth Fox** (1841-1917). Joshua Joseph White, s/o **James Alexander White** (1825-1903) & **Sarah Sally Ray** (1823-1879). \*See Martha Beulah (White) Billingsley Obt.

- \*See Minnie Margaret (White) Cash buried in J. J. White Cemetery.
- \*See Delie A. White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.
- \*See James Alexander White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.
- \*See Joseph Thomas White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.
- \*See Julus Ray White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

Pictured: Joshua Joseph & Peggie Margaret (Flatt) White with daughters Sarah Elizabeth (White) Brown & Minnie Margaret (White) Cash.



# Julus Ray White

b. 7 February 1918 – d. 29 November 1971, (Tennessee SGT US Army, WWII), s/o **Joshua Joseph White** (1867-1942) & **Peggie Margaret Flatt** (1877-1938). \*See Joshua Joseph White buried in J. J. White Cemetery.

# Linda Joyce White

b. 1944 – d. 2010.

\*Read more about Putnam Co., TN & surrounding areas at: http://www.ajlambert.com